DEPARTMENT CHAIRS’ MEETING MINUTES

Friday, April 7, 2006 12:00 – 2:00 p.m.
Elko – HTC #137; Battle Mountain - #2; Ely - #114; Winnemucca - #109
Present:  Karen Dannehl, Heather Estes, Bonnie Hofland, Dan Jones, Jan Kempster, Jay Larson, Mike Myrhow, Ed Nickel, Mark Ports, Margaret Puccinelli, Sarah Sweetwater, Mary Swetich, Pat Warren, Mike McFarlane, Garry Heberer, Karen Martin
Summer School 

1. The summer session this year is from July 3 through August 4. Some classes have been scheduled. However, more classes are needed. 
2. Late and early starting classes are included in the tabloid for the summer schedule. 
3. The minimum age requirement for students enrolling in summer school classes is 15.

4. Unfortunately, senior citizens do not receive a reduced tuition rate during the summer term. 

5. Kids College has a great schedule this year. Courses for Gifted and Talented students are included in this year’s schedule. 

6. When enrollment is high more contract courses are offered. Contract training courses generate non-discretionary money. When enrollment is low then contract courses are usually offered as credit courses.

Adjunct Faculty Evaluation Process
1. The process needs to be simple yet meet the requirements of Northwest.
2. If student evaluation results are used as a component of the proposed evaluation process for adjuncts then the due dates on the guidelines will not work. Evaluation due dates will need to be renegotiated. February 1 for the review of adjuncts teaching in the fall is a more realistic due date. 
3. Chairs are very concerned about the amount of time it will take to complete the evaluation process for each adjunct in their area. Chairs discussed sharing the responsibility with faculty in their departments. 
4. Chairs would like adjuncts evaluated during the first semester of instruction and every fifth year or as deemed necessary. However, on-going mentoring is still encouraged.  

5. A rating criteria was suggested using the Board of Regent’s policy. The same standards that are used for full-time faculty should be used for adjunct instructors. The form needs updated to include specific criteria to be evaluated upon. The VPAA will take back the suggestions and a new draft will be sent out for approval. 

6. The five year evaluation schedule will be tracked through the Deputy to the President’s office. 
2006-07 Strategic Planning Priorities for Academic Affairs
1. The group would like to revisit the strategic plan and make necessary updates. We have already accomplished a lot that we set out to do. Now is the time to reassess our goals and objectives. Pahrump changes things a lot; there are many changes that will need to be made. 
2. Action plans need to be reviewed and comments need to be forwarded to the VPAA. The VPAA will discuss the outcome of the comments with the Faculty Senate Chair and a plan to make revisions to the Strategic Plan will be determined.  

NWCCU Substantive Change: Academic Courses and Programs
1. The acquisition of Nye County will be a minor and not a major substantive change. Pahrump will be considered a center and not a campus according to Northwest. 
2. Northwest will be here for a visit in October to review our assessment process.

3. NLN will also be on campus in October to review our nursing programs. 
Sharing the Pain (Lab fees to cover the cost of lab aids, teacher’s assistants, tutors, facilitators, etc)
1. Instruction is funded at 60% full-time and 40% part-time. Full-time salaries and overload payments are paid out of the 60% full-time funding ratio. 40% of the funding is for part-time instruction. The part-time account is often referred to as the LOA (Letter of Appointment) account. 

2. This year’s budget for part-time instruction is approximately $940,000. One-third of the amount ($322,000) has been paid for non-instructional functions. These functions include lab aids, teacher’s assistants, tutors, guest speakers and facilitators. These functions support instruction but do not generate FTE. 
3. GBC needs to look at ways to divert these costs to other categories. This year we did divert some of these costs to lab accounts because we over spent by $100,000.  One option is to add labs fees to classes to pay for these non-instructional functions.
4. Chairs were concerned that if fees are raised then it may decrease enrollment. 
5. Several alternative options were discussed. Chairs were asked to send comments, possible solutions or recommendations to the VPAA. The item will be discussed again at the May meeting. A plan has to be approved during the fall 2006 semester, before the final spring 2007 schedule is created.
6. Another reason to find additional money to support non-instructional functions is to help with the inequity of the part-time salary schedule. The portion of the budget used for non-instructional functions could be used to increase the part-time salary schedule. Currently, Pahrump adjuncts are paid $200 more per credit then GBC instructors. 
Department Chairs/Directors Duties and Responsibilities
1. Concerns with the distributed handouts describing the duties and responsibilities between directors and department chairs were discussed. 
2. Heather Estes agreed to compile the information into one document indicating the differences and similarities between departments. She will email the information to department chairs prior to the next meeting for their review. 

3. It was suggested that there are not enough differences between departments to constitute separate documents. One document for all departments describing the duties and responsibilities was agreed upon. 

Additional Items

1. System Computing Services (SCS) is going to pay for the change in the Web-CT license fee. The change in the fee is approximately $11,000. GBC will have one more year at the current rate. The number of access seats will increase from 9,500 to 19,500. Technology is going to change and GBC must stay current to stay competitive. GBC will be updating our platform in fall 2007. 

2. The Pahrump schedule was reviewed and changes were made. A group from GBC will be advising and registering students in Pahrump on April 10 and 11. 
